
November 29, 2022 9:00 a.m. 

The Jones County Board of Supervisors met in regular session. Present Supervisors 

Zirkelbach, Oswald, Schlarmann, Swisher and Rohwedder.  

 Moved by Rohwedder seconded by Swisher to approve the minutes of the November 22, 

2022 meeting. All aye. Motion carried.  

Moved by Schlarmann seconded by Oswald to approve payroll for the period ending 

November 20, 2022. All aye. Motion carried.  

The Auditor met with the Board for the various administrative items as noted in the 

following motions and to discuss the FY24 budget calendar.  

Moved by Oswald seconded by Swisher to adopt the following schedule for holidays to 

be observed by county employees during calendar year 2023:  

            New Year’s Day 2023  Monday, January 2, 2023 

 President's Day  Monday, February 20, 2023 

 Memorial Day   Monday, May 29, 2023 

 Independence Day  Tuesday, July 4, 2023 

 Labor Day   Monday, September 4, 2023 

 Veteran's Day   Friday, November 10, 2023 

 Thanksgiving Holiday  Thursday, November 23, 2023 and 

             Friday, November 24, 2023 

 Christmas Holiday  Monday, December 25, 2023 and 

           Tuesday, December 26, 2023 

 New Year’s Day 2024  Monday, January 1, 2024 

All aye. Motion carried.  

Moved by Swisher seconded by Schlarmann to make of record the Board of Health’s 

wage increase and title change for Mallory Holub as Public Health Assistant, at $21.63 per hour, 

effective January 1, 2023. All aye. Motion carried.  

Moved by Oswald seconded by Schlarmann to approve a Class C Beer Permit with Class B 

Wine Permit for Elizabeth Hunt, doing business as Savor the Barn, 17345 Langworthy Rd., 

Monticello, to be effective November 30, 2022. All aye. Motion carried. [2022-175] 

 The Assistant to the Engineer met with the Board to discuss right of way needed for project 

C-943, a box culvert project on Co. Rd. X64.   

The Board gave brief updates on past and future committee meetings.  

During the future agenda item portion of the meeting, the Board and Auditor discussed 

next steps to take now that the EMS levy did pass at the election. The Board indicated that they 

would like a recommendation from the EMS Advisory Council on the best way to allocate funds 

to each department.  

 Moved by Schlarmann seconded by Swisher to adjourn the meeting at 9:49 a.m. All aye. 

Motion carried.  

 

Attest: Whitney Hein, Auditor           Jon Zirkelbach, Chairman 


